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Whatôs the source of our religion? 
 

Unitarian Universalism comes from not one ï but six! sources. They are: 
  

Direct experience of that transcending mystery and wonder, affirmed in all 

cultures, which moves us to a renewal of the spirit and an openness to the  

forces which create and uphold life; 
 

Words and deeds of prophetic women and men which challenge us to con-

front powers and structures of evil with justice, compassion, and the transform-

ing power of love; 
 

Wisdom from the world's religions which inspires us in our ethical and 

spiritual life; 
 

Jewish and Christian teachings which call us to respond to God's love by   

loving our neighbors as ourselves; 
 

Humanist teachings which counsel us to heed the guidance of reason and 

the results of science, and warn us against idolatries of the mind and spirit; 
 

Spiritual teachings of earth-centered traditions which celebrate the sacred   

circle of life and instruct us to live in harmony with the rhythms of nature. 
 

As ñUUsò we may find more sustenance from one source than another source. 

That isnôt a bad thing ï having multiple sources of inspiration and comfort is  

a good thing.  
 

These are six of our nine program themes this year. The other three themes are: 

Abundance, Transformation, and Forgiveness. Of course, we begin the year 

with Abundance. These themes are designed to give you tools and ideas to 

help you on your path toward spiritual depth. Sometimes we feel a difference 

between who weôd like to be, and who we think we really are.  
 

Moving toward spiritual depth ï especially with practice ï can bring the 

reality closer to the idea. Plus, we get to do this with people who are enough 

like us for us to feel comfortable, and different enough from us to make it 

interesting.  
 

On any given Sunday, you may find yourself surrounded by an Atheist, a 

Christian, a Buddhist or a Pagan ï all slightly different practices ï but all  

Unitarian Universalists.  
 

We have a great year in store! If you would like to interact more with the 

themes, please consider joining a Growth Group at church or interacting with 

the ministers on our campus Facebook pages. 
 

See you in church! ï Daniel 

http://www.facebook.com/FUUNCO
http://www.facebook.com/FUUNCO
http://www.facebook.com/firstuuhouston
http://www.facebook.com/ThoreauStafford


 Worship Service Schedule  
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For the weekly sermon titles and brief descriptions of the sermons go to the respective website for each of the 

three campuses or check our Facebook pages. You may also get sermon information from your campusôs week-

ly update. 

 Copperfield:    www.fuunco.org   www.facebook.com/FUUNCO 

     Museum District:   www.firstuu.org      www.facebook.com/firstuuhouston 

    Thoreau/Stafford:   www.tuuc.org      www.facebook.com/ThoreauStafford 

a}p~topy Ö~ę]p  p} 
 

Here are some highlights of recent board actions.  

 

We reviewed the financial statements for the fiscal year which just ended in June. Income was slightly  

lower than projected ($21,000), but expenses were managed to be substantially lower ($47,000). The net 

bottom line exceeded expectations, and so was a successful fiscal year. 

 

The Museum District campus launched a capital campaign in the spring to raise money to improve campus 

facilities -- shore up the foundation, make the restrooms more accessible to people with disabilities, make 

the playground more kid-friendly, and replace the chancel in the sanctuary. We have raised $165,000 of the 

estimated $250,000, with a second round of fundraising planned. 

 

Given the progress to-date, the board has approved the chancel project to move forward. A ñchancelò is the 

front-part of the Sanctuary that is used by the minister and the choir.  

 

This project will not only make this area more aesthetically pleasing but the larger chancel means more 

room for Sunday musicians, the Christmas pageant, new member ceremonies, and altar-focused  

celebrations such as Water Communion, or Dia de los Muertos. 

 

Construction has not been scheduled as of the time of the newsletter publication, however we know that the 

renovation will take slightly more than one week. Anyone who has done any renovations or home repairs 

knows how disruptive it can be, but we are hoping that this will be minimal. 

 

Respectfully, 

David Smith, Board President 

Rear row: Michael Morrison, Joe Zuchlewski,  

Deidre Hammons, John Vindekilde, Rev. Daniel OôConnell. 

Front row: Liz Gilbert, David Smith, Karen Carlson,  

Tracy Cook. Not pictured: Craig Oettinger. 

http://www.fuunco.org
http://www.facebook.com/FUUNCO
http://www.firstuu.org
http://www.facebook.com/firstuuhouston
http://www.tuuc.org
http://www.facebook.com/ThoreauStafford
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 Congratulations to Gina Ann Linares and Dana Webb Lucas, on their wedding here  

 are First Church Museum District on July 19. Dana is the son of Margaret Kallsen  

Lucas and Bill Lucas. Long time members might remember when Dana attended 

the 

church in his youth. 

 
 Pat Nichols passed away on Saturday, August 9. She was a member  

 of First Church Museum District for over forty years and was also 

 married there. Pat was an avid peace activist and was instrumental 

 in running the Houston Peace Forum and the Summer Peace Camp.  

 Pat will be missed by many. Our hearts go out to Patôs family. 

 

 
Cheryl Anne Marshall, member of First Church Copperfield, passed away peacefully in her home on Mon-

day, August 11. A teacher by profession, a most loving woman by nature, she will be missed by many. Our deep-

est condolences to Dan, her beloved husband, and the rest of her family.  

 
Proud grandparents, Cassey and Michael Crouch, members at Thoreau/Stafford, are delighted to announce the 

emergence on Monday, August 11(finally), of their granddaughter, Kaya Felicity Crouch, into the big wide world 

in Austin. Mom and baby are doing fine. Grandmother Cassey has already gotten in serious holding time and not-

ed that Kaya is bright-eyed and unusually alert for a newborn, and that father, Andy Crouch, is  

impressively tender with his dainty (ha!) daughter, and shows every sign of being a great father. 

 
A Lovely Note from Rev. Kathleen: ñDear Members and Friends, Jon and I are 

both so grateful for your ministry that we shared over many months. The farewell par-

ty was a grand send-off! Thank you so much for many gifts - both tangible and    

intangible - gifts from your good hearts. The gift certificate for the spa/salon day and 

dinner are so inviting and delicious. I can hardly wait to use them. What a joy it 

was to serve and work with you and your wonderful staff & volunteers. Blessings 

to one and all, Kathleen Ellis and Jon Montgomeryò 

 
Doug Carlisle, member at Museum District, is out of the hospital and continues to recover from his broken 

arm and its related complications.  

 
The Rev. Gretchen Weis was called in early August to be the minister at Murray Unitarian 

Universalist Church in Attleboro, Massachusetts. Gretchen was a long time member of First 

Church in Houston before she decided to go to seminary. She was ordained here at First 

Church on January 12, 2014. Congratulations Gretchen! We are all so 

happy for you. 
 
 

 

Tom Cowen has decided that retirement is a lot of fun! He is settling in nicely in Lowell, 

Massachusetts, where he is exploring the historic town before winter sets in. He volunteers at 

the Whistler House Museum of Art, gardening and advising them on security issues. His only 

Wheel of  

Life 
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Fourth Annual Social Justice Fair 

Saturday, September 6 

10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

Museum District, Channing Hall  
 

Mark your calendars for our Fourth Annual Social Justice Fair on Saturday, 

September 6. Representatives from twenty community organizations will 

have information and handouts to help you decide for which of our monthly 

Social Justice projects during the next year you want to sign up. These are 

the projects we do in addition to our signature program in the Third Ward, 

Healthy Parenting. 

Social Justice Opportunities  

 

Healthy Parenting  
 

Our Signature Social  

Justice Project  



 Healthy Communication Teams 
Want to give a compliment? Have a complaint? Talk to a representative of our Healthy Communications 

Teams for any of your church related concerns and they will assist you in finding the best avenues for 

resolutions. Because we are covenanted to be in honest, caring relationship with one another, no anonymous 

feedback is accepted. 
 

Healthy Communication Team - Copperfield 

We have a Healthy Communications binder in the foyer for any of your church related concerns. Please 

speak with Rita Cusack or email her if you have any questions or concerns. healthycomm@fuunco.org. 
 

Healthy Communication Team - Museum District 

Healthy Communications Team representatives are present in Channing Hall at a listening table each Sunday after 

the worship service. The team keeps a journal in which you can enter any comments, compliments or concerns. 

The team reports to Rev.  Daniel on a weekly basis. If you are not here on Sunday, feel free to e-mail the 

Healthy Communications Team at hct@firstuu.org.  
 

Healthy Communication Team - Thoreau/Stafford 
The HCT hosts the Listening Table each second Sunday after the Sunday Celebration. Our next session is 

on Sunday, September 14. Contact the HCT at joeydeyoung@gmail.com. 
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Thank You from Katy Prairie Conservancy 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our summer offering from all three campuses was shared with the Katy Prairie Conservancy. Their director, 

Mary Anne Piacentini, wrote a thank you letter to us. She said, ñThanks so much for your gift of $1,976. We 

appreciate your commitment to our efforts to protect and restore the historic Katy Prairie. It is so wonderful 

that your congregation supports non-profit charities in the region.ò 

 

The $1,976 was just for June. We will be sending another $2000 or so, for the remainder of the summer 

collection. Our collective generosity over several months really makes a big impact.  

mailto:healthycomm@fuunco.org
mailto:hct@firstuu.org
mailto:joeydeyoung@gmail.com


 Copperfield Campus News 

Religious Education 

at Copperfield 
 

Our summer program was filled with science and discovery. That spirit 

of discovery continues at Copperfield. 
 

As we begin our school year we welcome back those families who 

were away on breaks. We are looking forward to creating a special year 

for our children and youth. Religious education will resume our usual 

schedule of 11:15a.m. - 12:00 p.m. for Pre-K through 12th grade. 
 

If you are interested in an opportunity to provide leadership in a growth group or on our religious 

education team, please contact Adriana Gil-Wilkerson, a.e.wilkerson@gmail.com. 
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Copperfield Enrichment Calendar 
 
Meditation Enrichment Group, Tuesdays, 6:30 p.m. 
Meditation alleviates stress, increases clarity of mind, and leads to greater awareness. If you are interest-

ed in the wondrous  benefits of meditation, please join Derrick Elliot on Tuesday evenings at the church. 

Contact Derrick at meditation@fuunco.org for more information. 

 
Spiritual Cinema Circle, Friday, September 19, 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

Members and Friends of the Church are invited to bring a potluck dish and watch and discuss inspiring 

films with us at a participantôs home the third Friday of each month. Or start your own circle - DVDs are 

in our library. See more details of the types of films we watch at: http://www.spiritualcinemacircle.com/. 

Contact Geoff Sanders at  gnk@geoffandkarin.info for more information. 

 
dUUdes Disc Golf, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays 

For the next few months the FUUNCO Disc Golfers will follow a fixed schedule of three games per 

week with fixed start times and locations. To check our schedule, visit our Facebook page:  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/173897066123029/. Contact duudes@FUUNCO.org for  

additional information.  

 
Autumnal Equinox Public Ritual, Saturday, September 20, 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

Contact Copperfield CUUPs for the location and information about this event. 

 

Visit our Copperfield Campus website to see a detailed calendar of all  

upcoming and ongoing events: www.fuunco.org. 

mailto:a.e.wilkerson@gmail.com
mailto:meditation@fuunco.org
http://www.spiritualcinemacircle.com/
mailto:gnk@geoffandkarin.info
https://www.facebook.com/groups/173897066123029/
mailto:duudes@FUUNCO.org
http://www.fuunco.org
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Thinking about becoming a member?  

Our next Membership Day is Sunday, September 7. 
 

 

 

 

To join First Church - Museum District, we ask that you complete 

a few forms: a New Member Information form, a Talents and 

Interests sheet, a Pledge Card that requires a financial commitment 

and a Skills Inventory. These forms are available in the office or 

from a Sunday Morning Welcome Team member. New members 

can join on the first Sunday of the month after either worship ser-

vice. Come - CONNECT, GROW, SERVE.  

                                              Circle Round 
                                                    Religious Education News 
 

From the vantage point of a mom whose youngest child is going off to college this 

week, I am finding myself at a time of transition. This year was the first that our son 

did not come home for the summer and the year that our nephew, the first of the 

next generation, got married. 
   

Life goes along day by day, hour by hour, but there are times when the veil is lifted 

and time seems to show up with bigger meaning shining a bright light on the shifts 

in life. At these times it is natural to look back. Perhaps I should be in the moment, 

experiencing todayôs emotions and seeing todayôs sun setting as it does every night. But instead I look  

back and think about what has mattered to my family over the years as the children have grown. And in 

that, Iôve been reflecting on the role the church has played in our life. Over all the years there have been 

loving people watching my children grow. Our familyôs values were enforced each week through lessons 

and activities and overheard conversations, as well as through intentional programs like Our Whole Lives 

Sexuality Education. Some of you are just beginning this journey of family life or some are perhaps in the 

middle of it. (And we are grateful to those loving members of the congregation who do not have their own 

children offering up love and care to the little ones among us.) 
 

I hope the church provides the support you need as your family faces all aspects of main-stream culture,  

as you face lifeôs inevitable ups and downs, and as your children figure out who they will become. Though 

not everything that happens at church is great ï we are all human and imperfect ï it is how we respond and 

how we show up giving helping hands, that our children absorb. We grow too, as parents and individuals, 

continually working toward being our best selves, especially with that weekly dose of smiles and hugs and 

inspiring words that offer love and thought for the week ahead. I look forward to the next year as we raise 

these beautiful, intelligent, amazing children together. Hope to see you almost every week. 

 

See you in church Sunday, 

Carol 

Museum District Campus News 



 Museum District Campus News 
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Healthy Parenting Kicks Off New School Year 
 

The Healthy Parenting Team is seeking additional tutors and mentors  

to help at WALIPP Academy for the new school year. The tutoring  

program is expanding to include science, reading and art, as well as 

math. Tutoring will begin the 3rd week of school on Monday,  

September 8, during the school day. For more information on tutor-

ing contact our new WALIPP Tutor Coordinator, Nancy Edwards,  

needwards@comcast.net. We also welcome our new Healthy Parenting 

Communications Coordinator, Rita Saylors, tb.rs@comcast.net. 
 

To learn more about our Healthy Parenting Program stop by the Social 

Justice table in Channing Hall on any Sunday. For information about  

being a Mentor contact Georgette Dredge at edredge@sbcglobal.net.  

 

 

Healthy Parenting Announces New Program at Project Row Houses 
 

Project Row Houses has begun the Third Ward College Bound Project, a new initiative to help 

neighborhood high school students as they face and overcome the challenges of successfully graduating 

from college. This project will use community peer support, mentoring and assistance with the process 

of preparing and applying to colleges. Specifically, First UU Church is asked to provide tutors for 

these young people, so that they can be successful in their academic high school courses. Contact 

Sue Steinhardt, steinhardts@earthlink.net, for information about this exciting new program. 

 

 

Healthy Parenting Program 

Meet Our Mentors: Dan Rigney 
 

Starting this month, Healthy Parenting, our signature Social Justice program at Museum District, will  

highlight one of our volunteers. We kick off this new series with Dan Rigney. Dan mentored eighth  

grade boys at WALIPP this past school year. 

 

ñMy mentoring experience was at least as valuable to me as it was to my  

mentees. It gave me a much clearer view -- up close and personal -- of the  

issues our country faces in this century as we continue to struggle with the  

injustices that go hand in hand with  hyper inequality. I got to know three 

bright, promising young men as persons rather than as statistics, each with  

his own unique family situation, academic challenges, life circumstances,  

and personal interests. My greatest hope is that all three will graduate from  

high school and eventually go on to college or some other form of postsecondary 

education to prepare themselves for productive roles in an ever-changing 

world. I'm looking forward to mentoring again in the fall.ò     
 

                                          

 

Healthy Parenting  
 

Our Signature Social  

Justice Project  

mailto:needwards@comcast.net
mailto:tb.rs@comcast.net
mailto:edredge@sbcglobal.net
mailto:steinhardts@earthlink.net

